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March 2006 Newsletter

Annual Meeting
and Potluck Supper

Tuesday, April 4th at 6:00 p.m.
Lauren Hall, Millburn Church

You’re invited to join us for a delicious 
potluck supper and annual membership 
meeting. Dinner at 6:00 p.m. will be followed 
by our General Meeting and election of Board 
Members at 7:00 p.m. A special program will 
follow the General Meeting. This year we are 
pleased to announce that Tim Smith will 
show a  family movie about when his mother 
and father brought the Lipizzans to America 
from Europe and thus began the herd of the 
famous Tempel Lipizzans! We know that you 
will thoroughly enjoy watching the movie 
about this historic event!  Please bring a dish to 
pass.

Membership Dues for 2006
As you know, we rely on your support to 
maintain and operate Martin’s General Store 
Museum and our local historical society. 
Membership dues (payable to the H.M.C.A., 
Inc.) for 2006 are due at this time. You may 
pay your dues at the Annual Meeting or send 
a check in the enclosed stamped envelope. We 
thank you in advance for your support.

Membership Dues: 
Individual - $10 

Family - $20
Individual Life Member - $100 

Family Life Members - $150

Proposed By-Laws Revisions
Included in this mailing is a copy of our 
proposed by-laws revisions. It is necessary to 
update our by-laws as some of the existing 
language is outdated. Please review the 
revisions prior to the General Meeting.

Proposed Dues Increase
You will notice in the proposed by-laws 

revisions that we are also proposing a slight 
dues increase. If approved, the dues increase 

would become effective for the 2007 fiscal 
year. Dues for 2006 will remain the same. 

Volunteers Needed!
We desperately need volunteer shopkeepers 
for Martin’s General Store Museum when it 
reopens in April. Please consider volunteering 
an afternoon of your time two or three times 
in 2006. It’s an easy job! NO EXPERIENCE IS 
NECESSARY! The museum will reopen April 
23rd. If interested, call Dorothy Berthold at 
847-265-1967.  

Annual Holiday Tea
Thank you Jennifer Andrew for graciously 
inviting the members of the historical society 
to Mill Creek Emporium (located in the 
historic John M. Strang Residence) to celebrate 
the holidays in December! 

Cemetery Fence Restoration
The H.M.C.A. is working to raise funds for 
the restoration of the Millburn Cemetery fence. 
So far, the fence sections along Millburn Road 
have been temporarily secured and the gates 
have been restored. Have you noticed the 
beautiful brass letters? We hope to raise 
additional funds to restore the entire fence. If 
you would like to donate to this worthy 
cause, please make your check payable to the 
H.M.C.A. and include a note informing us 
that your donation is for the restoration of the 
fence. Your donations are tax deductible.

Memorial Day Service
As has been customary, the HMCA will again 
sponsor a Memorial Day Service at Millburn 
Cemetery. This year’s service will be held on 
Monday, May 29th at 2:00 p.m. The service 
will be held around the flagpole rather than at 
the bottom of the hill. Please bring a  lawn 
chair and flowers to place on Veterans’ 
graves.



Membership
Thank you for your continued support of the 
Historic Millburn Community Association, 
Inc. Without your support and donations, we 
would be unable to continue our mission to 
preserve, protect, and enhance the Village of 
Millburn of Old Mill Creek, Illinois!  

Do you have photos of people, places, or 
events from the Millburn area? Copies of old 
photos or artifacts from the area are always 
appreciated! 

H.M.C.A. Members 2005
Honorary Members

Milton Anderson
Dorothy Bradford

Senator Adeline J. Geo-Karis
Mary Lester
Karen Rabe

Mr. Douglas Stiles

Life Members
Alice Anderson

Emily J. Anderson
James Anderson Company

Jennifer Andrew and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Wolf Berthold

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Boller
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Bonner
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Brooks

Mr. and Mrs. Terrance Bruner and Family
Mr. and Mrs. John Chope

Olga Erlenborn
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Fettinger

Mr. and  Mrs. Fred Fettinger  III
Merle Gross

Mildred Haisma
Mr. and Mrs. Don Holem

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Konefes
Laurens Leffingwell

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Lyons
Judy Martini

 Mary Messick
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mudd

Shirley Murphy
State Representative JoAnn Osmund

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Paddock
Dawn Revenaugh

Ms. Anita Schadeck and Mr. James Robeers
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Simpson

Tim Smith and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Strang
Dr. and Mrs. Alan Thain

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Watkins
Norma Welch
Ruth White

Jean Wooley
Mr. and Mrs. Yamin Yamin and Family

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Young

Annual Members
Jayne Adams-Borsenberger

Mrs. Lee Allen-Russell
Mr. and Mrs. Werner Baeckelandt

Alaynel L. Bartlett
Carol Strang Bercos

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Berczynski
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Berthold
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Church
Mr. and Mrs. R. DeMartin

Lois Doolittle
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Eberhardt

James Eubank
 Robert Frank
Mike Hanson

Mr. and Mrs. Darwin Heide
Arthur  Hirth and Julie Jankowski

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Holbach
Gary Hughes

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Jacobson
Pat J. Jenkins

Mr. and Mrs. John Kozlik
Maria Kus

Richard Lahey
Pat Lamb and Scott Martin

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Lubkeman
Ray Magray

Mr. and Mrs. Al Maiden
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Martin

Ed McCann
Mr. and Mrs. Michal McClure

Mr. and Mrs. Bill McGrath
Mr. and Mrs. David McSweeney

Judge and Mrs. Ray McKoski
Rev. and Mrs. Paul Meltzer
Dr. and Mrs. James Menzer
Mr. and Mrs. André Michalik

 Millburn Congregational  United Church of Christ
Ed Morrison

Mr. and Mrs. William Musak
Mr. and Mrs. Don Neville

Margot Patterson
Mr. and Mrs. William Paulsen
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Reding

Joan S. Schroeder
Mr. and Mrs. Don Shangraw

Mr. and Mrs. George Simmons
Thomas Steffenburg

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Stewart
Ms. Barbara Swanson

Lois Thain
Eugene Trautlein

Mr. and Mrs. Kenton Underwood
Rhonda Voegeli-Innes

If we have made any errors on the membership 
list, 

we sincerely apologize. Please let us know. 

Election Time – Board of Directors
 *Dorothy Berthold, Chairperson

Jennifer Andrew, Vice Chairperson
Ruth White, Secretary

Patrick Lamb, Treasurer
 Wolf Berthold, Board Member

 *Mildred Haisma, Board Member
*Thomas Steffenburg, Board Member

 *Norma Welch, Board Member
Dorothy Fettinger, Board Member Emeritus



* These Board members’  terms are expiring. One 
member does not plan to run for re-election. We 
NEED someone. Each Board Memberr is elected 
for a 2-year term. Nominations are always 
welcome from the membership at the General 
Meeting. You may also call Dorothy Berthold to 
submit your name in advance if you are 
interested. 


